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October 
Schedule of Events 

____________________ 
October 4 

Satellite Office 
Wall, SD 

——————————— 
October 7 

WREA Annual Mtg 
9AM, WCC 

——————————— 
October 9 
VFW Mtg 

7PM, WCC 
——————————— 

October 10 
Chamber Luncheon 

12PM 
 Badlands Bar & Grille 

——————————— 
October 12 
Legion Mtg 
7PM, WCC 

_____________________ 
October 13 

WBACC Board Mtg 
7AM, WCC 

——————————— 
October 13 

Build Dakota Scholorship 
Mtg 

8AM, WCC 
——————————— 

October 18 
WEDC Board Mtg 

6PM, WCC 
——————————— 

October 19 
City Council Mtg 
6:30PM, WCC 

———————————-- 
October 23 

Wall Book Club 
6PM, Wall Library 

———————————-- 

Wall Craft Show Nov 4th! 
The VFW will be hosting turkey bingo again this year & the 
Wall Ambulance Service will be doing the concessions. 
Mark it on your calendar!! 
We still have openings for vendors so please contact the  
Chamber office if you’re interested! 



 

 

Country Cupboard 
Food Pantry 
Winter Hours 

 

First, Second & Third Wednesdays 
1:00 pm—4:00 pm 

 
Third Saturday 

9:00 am– 11:00 am 
 

For Assistance — call 279-1045,  
279-2453, or 454-2185 

 
October Food Drop: 
October 23 1-2PM 

 
This is an equal opportunity establishment. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Wall Satellite Office 
  

OPEN: NOV 1 
9 AM– 11:30 AM &  
12:30 PM– 3:30 PM 

 



Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Meeting Minutes 
September 12, 2023  Noon Luncheon  Wall Golf Course 

  

Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Board President Gina Kraut called the meeting to order at 
12:01 PM and Liliya Stone led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Susie Radigan-Kjerstad moved to approve meeting minutes from the August Chamber Luncheon. Second 
made by Cindy Hauk. Motion carried. Dawn Hilgenkamp moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Second made 
by Anne Jo Spotted Bear. Motion carried.  

Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce: Katie Bruce: The Wall Craft show is November 4th and the 
VFW will be hosting turkey bingo again this year.  Anyone who would like to register for a table should contact the 
Chamber. The Chamber will be working with Economic Development to celebrate the opening of the airport also 
in November. 

City Of Wall: Mayor Williams: Echo Valley construction is on schedule and lots are available through 
Cheyenne McGriff with ReMax. There will be a new house on lot 2 on Kelly Ave being built.  The Comprehensive 
plan was given its annual review at the last city council meeting. Personnel and budget committees will be meet-
ing in the coming month.  Planning and Zoning will be meeting Sept 25th at 9:30. There is a 10-minute time slot 
for public comment and anyone is welcome to attend. They will be re-writing the zoning ordinance at this meeting. 

Wall Airport:  Travis Hirshey- Mead & Hunt: Travis is the assistant project manager at the airport. West-
ern Construction is managing the project and is doing a great job. Travis gave a history of the airport. An over-
view of the current updates being made and showed the future of the airport. Discussion was held on the number 
of planes that land at our airport, sometimes as many as 8 a day.  The pilot’s lounge is a draw to our airport and a 
great asset. Travis, Dave Jedlicka, and Dale Patterson answered questions and educated us on where the fund-
ing for the airport comes from. The city pays a very small percentage of the updates at the airport, most coming 
from GA and FFA funds. 



Minutes Cont: 
 
Wall Economic Development: Dawn Hilgenkamp: Kendall is attending the Fuel the Growth conference in 

Rapid City. Dawn passed out a flyer on a Build Dakota Resources meeting that will be held October 13th. This pro-
gram helps business owners send their employees to classes at technical schools in return for a time commitment 
from the individual. Kendall will be attending the EDPA conference in Brookings the 19th & 20th. There has been 
additional interest in industrial park lots.  The next WEDC board meeting is Sept 27th at 6pm. 

Rodeo Booster Club: Dawn Hilgenkamp: They will be holding an appreciation auction October 14th at the 
golf course at 7pm.  Donations can be dropped off to Dawn at WREA. 

West River Electric: Dawn Hilgenkamp: Their annual appreciation day will be in Rapid City Sept 22nd from 
11am-7pm and they will be serving hamburgers and hotdogs. WREA annual meeting is October 7th. Registration is 
at 9am and meeting will start at 10. There are 3 directors up for election, two are uncontested but one spot has 3 
people running. There is a job opening in Rapid City office and the deadline to apply is October 24th. 

Wall in the Fall: DeAnna Kammerer: Thank you to everyone for supporting the Scavengers Journey.  
DeAnna and Cindy are hosting Harvest Fest Days September 22-23. Both businesses will be open 9-4 those days 
and they will have vendors at their locations.  If anyone would like to be included, please contact DeAnna, Cindy or 
the Chamber. 

Wheelin to Wall: Charon Geigle: 7th annual Wheelin to Wall is Sept 23 & 24.  They will be biking through 
the badlands and the grasslands on Saturday and Sunday is a ride through the Cheyenne river basin and this will 
be a poker run. Saturday night they will have the peddle parade of lights sponsored by Black Hills Federal Credit 
Union with a smore party afterwards at Stay Wall.  Volunteers are needed for the crossing the streets safely. They 
have 87 people signed up to date. 

Other: Steven Edoff: Tomorrow the bank will close at noon for their annual volunteer day. Thank you to 
everyone who came out to the Neighbors Feeding Neighbors event, all the money was donated to the Angel Pro-
gram. Festival of Trees will be November 17th. 

Lillian Helms-Country Cupboard Food Pantry: Lillian thanked the Chamber for their donation to the food 
pantry and advised they have switched to their fall hours. They are also doing their backpack program again this 
year. Last year they had 2 participants, this year they have 14.  This program provides food for children on the 
weekends and snacks for during their school day. 

The Chamber is holding a $100 WALL BUCK$ drawing at each Chamber Luncheon; anyone representing a 
paid Chamber Member will receive one entry into the drawing and must be present to win. Winner of the $100 
WALL BUCK$ for the September Luncheon is Ron Dinger. Ron graciously donated the WALL BUCK$ to the Coun-
try Cupboard Food Pantry. 

With no other business Anne Jo Spotted Bear moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:50. Second by Bobbi Jo 
Dartt. Motion carried.  

Congratulations on your retirement Sgt Harkins! 

 
You  
will  
be 

missed!! 





2023 Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Membership 

3 Amigos Cantina 
4th Ave. Floral & Gifts 

American Legion Post 246 
Americas Best Value Inn 
Anderson Investments 

Ann’s Motel 
Arneson Auction Services 

Ascend Ag, Inc. 
Badlands & Co. 

Badlands Automotive 
Badlands Harley-Davidson  

Badlands Helicopters 
Badlands Motel & Campground 

Badlands National Park 
Badlands National Park Conservancy 
Badlands Natural History Association 

Badlands Observatory 
Badlands Quilters 

Badlands Saloon & Grille 
Badlands Trading Post 

Best Western Plains Motel 
Bev Dartt 

Bill Bielmaier 
Bin2Quinn 

Black Hills & Badlands Tourism Assoc. 
Black Hills Federal Credit Union 

Black Hills Parks & Forests  
Buffalo Gift Shop 

Bunkhouse Campground 
Candee Kitterman 

Circle View Guest Ranch 
Common Cents 

Community Education of the Black Hills 
Cornerstone Industries 

Country Cupboard Food Pantry 
Crazy Horse Memorial  

Crew Agency 
Cristina Nesseth 

Crown Oil 
Cutting Edge Salon 
Dahls Chainsaw Art 

Dan Hauk 
Dakota Mill & Grain 
Dakota Sky Stone 
Dawn Hilgenkamp 

Days Inn 
De’s Oil & Propane 
Donna & Al Crown 

East Pennington County Ambulance  

East Pennington Co. Conservation Dist. 
East Pennington County Transit 

EconoLodge 
EDWARD JONES/Hal Bailey  

EDWARD JONES/Tyler T. Trevillyan 
Evangelical Free Bible Church 

Evergreen Office Solutions 
Farm Bureau Financial Services 

First Interstate Bank 
First Lutheran Church 

Frontier Cabins 
Gary Keyser 
Gold Diggers 

Golden West Telecommunications  
Harlan & Lori Walker 

Home Ranch LLC 
Hub International Insurance 

Juanita Schroeder 
Judy Goldhammer 

Jonny Creighton Winn 
Karen Soderquist Team/ ReMax Results 

Kari Welsh 
Larry Eisenbraun 

Linda Hiltner 
Lindsy Reagle 
M & M Sales 

Mama Law Photography 
Mary Williams 
Melanie Shull 

Minuteman Missile NHS 
Monument Health Wall Clinic  

Naja Shriners/ 4 Rivers Shrine Club 
Nanna’s Mercantile 

Niki Mohr 
Nohr Wortmann Engineering 

Out West Quilts & Fabric 
Pat Hustead 

Pennington County Commissioners 
Pennington County Courant 

Peno Construction, LLC 
Prairie Homestead 

Quinn VFW 
Rick Hustead  

Robert Sharp & Associates 
Ron Dinger 

Rush Funeral Home 
Sander Sanitation Service 

Sarah Hustead 
Shearer’s Western Dakota Ranch Vac. 

Singing Horse Trading Post 
Sleepy Hollow RV Park 

Stay Wall 
Stompin Grounds Coffeehouse 
St. Patrick’s Catholic Church 

Sue’s Avon 
Sunshine Inn  

Super 8 
SWIFTEC Inc. 

Terry Mohr 
The Little Outpost 

Travelodge 
Triangle B&B  

Treat U Boutique 
USDA Forest Service/Natl. Grasslands 

Wall Auto Livery 
Wall Auto Repair & Glass  

Wall Booster Club 
Wall Building Center & Construction 

Wall Community Library 
Wall Dairy Queen 
Wall Drug Store 

Wall Economic Development 
Wall Food Center 

Wall Golf Association 
Wall Rodeo Booster Club 
Wall School District #51-5  

Wall United Methodist Church 
Wasta VFD 

Waste Connections  
Wayne Shull 

Welsh’s Motel 
West River Electric Association 

Western Dakota Tech 
Wheelin’ to Wall  

Wounded Knee Museum  
Zoe’s Creationz 

Chamber Luncheon: 
October 10 

Badlands Bar & Grille 

W ALL-B AD LA NDS  A REA  C HAMB E R  OF  C OMMER CE  

B OA RD  OF  D I REC TOR S  

President: Gina Kraut 
Vice Pres.: Bobbi Dartt  

Tres: Annie Tice-Poseley  

Amanda Kjerstad 
Ashley Kier  
Liliya Stone 

Wayne Shull 
Lex Heathershaw 

Pam Johnson 


